
Dear Mother General and all the Sisters, 

 

As you know, last 25th of April, the 7.8 magnitude quake killed more than 5,000 people and injured at 

least 10,000 people in this beautiful and poor country NEPAL. 

 

I would like to say thank you to you all for your prayers and concerns.  

 

We  in SPC Nepal are alright but so many people lost their lives and their homes. The aftershock 

continues to threaten us. 

 

We are 5 missionaries working here in Nepal in 2 communities. Kathmandu: Sr. Sophia KIM and Sr. 

Sophia LEE, and Pokhara: Sr. Martha Pak, Sr. Gemma Lucie Kim and Sr. Agnes Kim. 

 

We strongly feel that your prayers keep us well and safe. Thank you Mother General for the financial 

aid that you have sent to Bishop Simick, Jesuit community, Fr. Boniface and to us so that we could 

help our neighbors’ needs. 

 

United in the Risen Lord 

From Nepal 

Sr. Martha PAK, Sr. Sophia KIM, Sr. Gemma Lucie KIM, Sr. Agnes KIM and Sr. Sophia LEE 

 

 


